
UWELU SENIOR SECONDARY SCHOOL
P.O. BOX 2005. BENIN CITY EDO STATE OF NIGERIA

Ref:…………….. Your Ref:………………….. Date: 23-12-2024

Honourable. Dekeri Anamero

Member, House of Representatives

Etsako Federal Constituency,

Edo State.

Dear Hon. Dekeri Anamero,

OUR DEEPEST APPRECIATION FOR YOUR REMARKABLE SUPPORT FOR EDUCATION IN
UWELU SECONDARY SCHOOL WARD 5 (UWELU) IN EGOR LOCAL GOVERNMENT AREA

On behalf of the students, parents, staff, the entire community of Uwelu Senior Secondary
School, Ward 5, and Edo State Ministry of Education we write to express our heartfelt
appreciation for your generous and thoughtful initiative in enrolling 14 of our students for the
West African Senior School Certificate Examination (WAEC).

Your commitment to the academic development of children in our constituency is highly
appreciated and has brought immense relief to numerous families within Uwelu Ward 5. By
taking on this critical responsibility, you have demonstrated a deep sense of understanding of
the challenges facing financing education in our community and have provided a succor that will
leave a lasting impact on the lives of many young people.

The students are particularly overjoyed and profoundly grateful for this opportunity. Your
support has renewed their hope and motivation, encouraging them to strive for academic
excellence and pursue their dreams without fear of financial barriers.

Your leadership and dedication to uplifting education in Etsako Federal Constituency are truly
exemplary, and we are deeply grateful for your impactful work.

We cannot thank you enough for this laudable gesture and the numerous other ways you
continue to make a difference in our community. May your efforts be richly rewarded, and may
you find the strength and resources to continue your impactful work.

Once again, thank you for being a pillar of support to Uwelu Senior Secondary School and for
championing the cause of education in Ward 5.

Yours faithfully,

Helen Omoragbon,

Executive Principal,

Uwelu Senior Secondary School, Ward 5 (UWELU)

08027523264.


